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From My Heart 

The story is told of W.E. Sangster one of Britain’s premiere 

preachers in the mid 20th century, that at the prime of his ministry 

he began to notice some uneasiness in his throat and dragging in 

his leg. 

 

He went to a doctor and found that he had an incurable disease 

that would cause progressive muscular atrophy. His muscles 

would gradually waste away, his voice would fail, his throat would 

soon become unable to swallow. 

 

Rather than dwell on his misfortune and sink into self-pity, 

Sangster was determined to make the most of his tomorrows. 

Figuring he could still write and would have more time for prayer 

and meditation, he worked harder than ever. He wrote articles 

and books and helped organize prayer cells throughout England. 

“I am only in the kindergarten of suffering!” he told people who 

commiserated with him. 

 

Gradually, Sangster’s legs became useless. His voice 

disappeared completely, but he could still hold a pen, barely. On 

Easter morning, just a few weeks before he died, he wrote a letter 

to his daughter. In it he included this beautiful statement: “It is 

terrible to wake up on Easter morning and have no voice to shout 

‘He is risen!’ But it would be still more terrible to have a voice and 

not want to shout it.” 

The Visitor 



 2 

Sangster's response to tragedy and difficulty is an inspiration. It 

shows that faith is not about what happens to us, but about how 

we respond to what happens to us. Easter is about responding to 

the amazing power and love of God. It is a reminder that tragedy 

and suffering and death are never the final word. 

 

One of the greatest tragedies of the world is that people who 

have wonderful, strong voices do not want to shout, sing, or even 

speak of this incredible power and love of God. But Easter is a 

story so compelling, so wonderful that we Christians must 

respond.  

 

Remember as we draw closer to the city gates, the temple, the 

house in Bethany, the upper room, the garden, the palace, 

Calvary, and the miraculously empty tomb...If you have a voice, 

shout “Christ is Risen!” If you have a hand, offer it in fellowship! If 

you have joy and hope in your heart, share it with someone who 

does not! Therein lies Easter. 

 

 

Peace, 

 

Andrew Bierkan 
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 St. John’s Holy Week 

Thursday, April 13 Maundy 

Thursday 

7:00 p.m. Worship service  

“I am giving you a new command. You 

must love each other, just as I have loved 

you. If you love each other, everyone will 

know that you are my disciples.” John 13:34-35 

 

Sunday, April 16 Easter  

8:45 a.m. Breakfast  

10:00 a.m. Worship service and special 

music. Valet parking available 

“God did not send his Son into the world to 

condemn it, but to save it.” John 3:17 

Sunday, April 9 Palm Sunday 

10:00 a.m. Worship service  

“And the crowds that went before him and 

that followed him were shouting, “Hosanna 

to the Son of David!  Blessed is he who 

comes in the name of the Lord! Hosanna in 

the highest!”  Matthew 21:19 
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ONE GREAT HOUR OF 
SHARING OFFERING 

 
SUNDAY, APRIL 2 

PARLOR CONVERSATIONS  
Have you attended a parlor conversation?  
There are still opportunities.  
 

 Wednesday, April 5    2:00-3:30pm 

 Thursday, April 20   10:00-11:30am 

 Sunday, April 30    11:30am-1:00pm (lunch provided) 

 

Register by emailing erin.roper@stjohnsuccnewport.org, calling 

the church office at 859-431-1818 or signing up on one of the 

GRIEFSHARE 
Coping with loss of a loved often is one of the great challenges of 

life. There can be good days and bad days and lots of so-so 

days. To help, St. John’s Church (415 Park Ave.) has a program 

that can help called GriefShare. Folks gather and share (or 

silently listen and observe) personal experiences of loss and 

death. So, if you have an interest in learning more, come Fridays 

at 10 a.m. A welcome will be offered. Each week a different 

aspect of loss will be introduced to spark memories and 

conversation. Call John Robson, minister of pastoral care, if you 

would like to know more (217-251-9118) or just show up. 
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 A Message from the President 
Dear St. John’s Members & Friends, 

 

Greetings and Happy Spring!  Can you believe that the first 

three months of 2017 are already gone? 

As we get ready to celebrate the Easter Season here at St. 

John’s, let me tell you about some exciting things that are 

going on in your church. 

Our financial situation has greatly improved. We 

challenged the congregation with a special Stewardship 

campaign that partnered with the Clyde N. Day Foundation. 

For each extra dollar pledged, the Foundation has matched 

dollar for dollar.  As of this writing, we’ve raised $57,000 

and final results will be announced later this month.  

Rev. Andrew Bierkan and his lovely wife Darlene joined us 

on February 15
th
 and we are truly blessed to have them 

with us at St. John’s. Rev. Bierkan has conducted multiple 

Parlor Conversations (PC’s) and the attendance and 

participation has been great.  Thank you all who have 

attended or are scheduled to attend in April. Please call 

Rev. Bierkan or the church office if you need or want 

further details. 

We hope to see everyone for Palm Sunday and Easter 

services. In addition there are other special events at St. 

John’s in April which provide opportunities for enjoying live 

music and fellowship.  Please check the church calendar.  

In closing, thank you all very much for your support, love 

and friendship, as we continue on the journey together.  

We are truly blessed with a wonderful church family and 

this is the place where we love to come to worship…. 

 

Keith Daniels 

President  
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St. John’s News 
We have reason to 

Can we make the $60,000 goal? 

You should have heard by now  
about our Spring Stewardship Drive 

 
We started out with a goal of raising $30,000 in increased 
pledges and gifts with the help of matching funds from the 

Clyde N. Day Foundation.  
We hit that mark in less than two weeks.  

 
So we didn’t just raise our goal  We doubled it. 

As of the end of March, our total stands at just around  
 

 

END OF SCHOOL YEAR PARTY 
TUESDAY, MAY 16 
Whiz Kids concludes its year with a dinner and 

games with tutors, family and friends at St. 

John’s. Chik-Fil-A is donating sandwiches. All 

are welcome.  
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We would like to thank all our friends for their concerns during 

Ben’s illness and passing. We thank you for all your prayers, 

calls, and cards. It is at a time like this when we need God’s love 

and we bless each one of you. 

 
God’s Love Forever, 
Janet Grant and Family 
 
 
Dear Members and Friends, 
We want to thank you all for your prayers, calls, cards, and 

concerns during, before and after Dan’s surgery. All has been 

appreciated very much. 

 
Love and friendship always, 
Dan and Flo Grey 

Acknowledgements 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL   

Chris Schwalbach has selected another engaging theme for VBS 

this summer: Maker Fun Factory. A world where curious kids 

become hands-on inventors who discover they're lovingly crafted 

by God. The Engagement team will be working on VBS but 

needs your help. We are seeking volunteers for a variety of roles 

including music leader, kitchen crew, teachers, arts & crafts, 

games and a photographer.  

You do not have to be a member of St. John's to volunteer for 

this fun, educational program. High school and college students 

make great volunteers, too. VBS meets five consecutive nights in 

June followed by a program during worship on Father's Day, 

June 18. To register, go to St. John’s website under Christian 

Growth. Email nancy.knauf@stjohnsuccnewport.org to volunteer. 

mailto:nancy.knauf@stjohnsuccnewport.org
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Do you have questions about  

whether your legal affairs  

are in order? 

Are you concerned about protecting your 

family from the devastating cost of  

long term care? 

Are you certain that your wishes 

and desires for the end of your 

life will be honored? 

Find answers to these questions and more at a  

FREE INFORMATIONAL  

SESSION 

Thursday, April 6, 6:30pm or Saturday, April 9 at 10:30am 
Fellowship Hall 

Presented by Jan Kreutzer, St. John’s member and  
experienced Elder Law Attorney 

Invite your family, friends & neighbors!!!!   

This is NOT a sales presentation  
Just a chance to get answers to your questions. 

 St. John’s Upcoming Events 

SUNDAY, APRIL 9 ~PALM SUNDAY  
11:30AM 
Come join the fun! Easter egg hunt on the lawn after the 
morning worship. 
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CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING 
SUNDAY, APRIL 23 
Immediately after service in Fellowship Hall.  

 
“VOICES OF THE 
COMMONWEALTH” CONCERT 
SUNDAY, APRIL 30 
4:00 p.m. in the Sanctuary 
 
  

“Voices of the Commonwealth” 

presents  the Greater Cincinnati regional premier of Dan 

Forrest's brand new work for chorus, children's choir, and 

orchestra: Jubilate Deo.  

 
Featuring the Northern Kentucky Children's Ensemble. 
 
Joy Burdette, soprano soloist 
Tony Burdette, conductor 

 5:30-7:00 BBQ Dinner and Fixin’s 

 7:00-8:00pm Rabbit Hash String Band 

 Free Event—Donations accepted and will be 
designated for Whiz Kids tutoring 

 Family Friendly  

SUNDAY, APRIL 23      
5:30-8:00PM 

Join St. John’s for a BBQ dinner and  

live Blue Grass Music from the  

Rabbit Hash String Band! 

 - Blue Grass & BBQ - 



 10 

EXECUTIVE LEADERS & MINISTRY TEAMS FOR 2017 
  
The Executive Team and Rev. Andrew Bierkan would like to 
thank all the people listed below for their dedication to the 
success of St. John’s in 2017. The donating of your time and 
talents is greatly appreciated.  
 
St. John’s cannot become a growing and stronger church, unless 
we ALL work together. Please review this list of names closely, 
and express your personal thanks to them. 
 
PLEASE NOTE that there are still areas of need. If you see an 
area where your talents would be helpful, or have questions 
about the duties of any ministry, please contact any member of 
the Executive Team. The following ministries send a 
representative to Church Council meetings: Connections, 
Community Outreach, Trustees and Education.  Working 
together in teams helps each individual to develop friendships 
with others in their church family. It can be a very rewarding 
experience. 
  
If anyone has been left off this list, please contact Gary Wagner 
at garywags@twc.com. I assure you it was not intentional. 
Likewise, if your name appears where it should not, let Gary 
know. Thank you. 
 

2017 EXECUTIVES  
President – Keith Daniels                     Secretary – Jan Kreutzer 
Vice President – Carol Haas                 Past President – Gary Wagner 
Treasurer - Chuck Hawkins 

 
2017 MINISTRY TEAMS  

BUDGET TEAM 
Chuck Hawkins                       Gary Wagner           Don Berkemeyer 
Keith Daniels                           Fred Haas       Tom Twehues 
Carol Haas                               
 
CONNECTIONS (Enlistment) TEAM  
Kim Rash         Lisa Daniels      Tracy Barber     
               
COMMUNITY OUTREACH (Christian Service) TEAM 
Marlene Gerding       Rose Dunn      Jen Bias 
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ENGAGEMENT TEAM (Community Events)  
Jan Kreutzer                                 Chris Schwalbach 
Diana Stamm                                Stacey Albert 
Kim Rash                                      Bonnie Hoffmann 
Lisa Daniels                                  Stephanie Hughes 
Tracy Barber                                 Nancy Knauf 
 
FOOD PANTRY TEAM – always can use more help 
Wanda Quinn                        Rose Wendling              Tracy Barber 
Mike Hanson                         Joette Gaman       Yvonne Daniels                          
Roger Quinn                          JoAnn Winstel     Carol Fickenscher 
Ralph Schoulthies                  Sally Walters 
Karen Schofield                      Debbie Walters 
 
GREETERS TEAM – 3 more needed 
Carol Haas                         David Stamm                     Tom Williams         
Rose Dunn                      Flo Grey          Glenn Hughes                   
Stephanie Hughes             Betty Webster            Mike Hanson  
Gary Wagner                     Marcia Schmidt                  Sue Williams         
Karen Schofield 
 
HOME COMMUNION TEAM – more needed 
Carol Haas                               Debbie Walters 
John Robson                           Gary Wagner 
 
INVESTMENT/ENDOWMENT TEAM 
David Coppage                        Dan Grey     Gary Wagner 
Keith Daniels                            Fred Haas    Tom Twehues 
Chuck Hawkins                             
 
MONDAY MONEY COUNTERS TEAM – 1 more needed  
Mike Hanson                             Janet Ginter     Carol Thompson                        
 
MEMORIAL (committee) TEAM  
Darlene Knepshield                   Kelli Taylor            Bertie Jo Tuerpe 
 
PERSONNEL TEAM  
Carol Haas                 Kim Rash   Jennifer Claudy      Kelli Taylor  
 
PRAYER TEAM 
Norma Biery                               Darlene Knepshield 
John Robson                              Bonnie Walters 
Peggy Westlund                         Marty Gibson 
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SACRISTY TEAM – 2 more needed  
Karen Schofield                            Ralph Schoulthies 
Barb Coppage                              Cindy Hamann 
Janet Ginter                  Carol Fickenscher 
 
SATURDAY MORNING SECRETARIAL TEAM – 3 more needed 
Rose Dunn                                    Ralph Schoulthies 
Betty Webster                                Betty Lou Larman 
 
SOUND TECHNICIAN TEAM – 1-2 more needed 
Brandon Hughes 
 
SUNDAY SCHOOL/EDUCATION TEAM – 2 more needed 
Bonnie Hoffmann                                     Gayle McAtee 
Alison Morris                                            Karen Griese                                       
Tracy Barber                                            Stephanie Hughes      
Linda Meier                                              Tara Connley 
 
STEWARDSHIP TEAM – 3 more needed 
Jan Kreutzer 
 
TRUSTEES TEAM (building management)  
Tim Barber                      Jim Penrod 
Milt Sumerel                    Jonathan Daniels 
 
USHERS TEAM 
Steve Twehues                               Dick  Straman 
Ralph Schoulthies 

SUBMIT INFORMATION ONLINE 

Contact information and news/events to be included in St. John’s 

publications may now be submitted online from St. John’s 

website. Please visit CONTACT US heading at 

www.stjohnsuccnewport.org and fill out the appropriate form.  

CONGRATULATIONS 

To Fred and Betty Jo Haas for their award from Seeds of Hope. 

For more information about this award visit mentoringplus.org 
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ST. JOHNS PRAYER MINISTRY 

APRIL 2017 
 

PRAYERS FOR MEMBERS 
Laura Haas   Roy Rice   
          
 
CONTINUED PRAYERFUL SUPPORT  
Jen Bias   Phil Hamilton  Donna Hoffman  Shirley Kyle  Annette 
LaCroix  Joyce Whitney         
 
PRAYERS FOR HOMEBOUND MEMBERS 
Ramona Bias        Anna Bythewood   
Bruce Stormer  Gwynneth Ziegler 
 
PRAYERS FOR THOSE BEREAVED   

Family of Barb Philippe  
Family of Homer Gemmer 
 
Prayers for Members in Assisted Living and Nursing Home 
 
 
ATRIA HIGHLAND CROSSING 
Walt Dauzenberg   

BAPTIST CONVALESCENT CENTER                                
Mason Bias   Betty Moreland 

 
BARRINGTON      CARMEL MANOR 
Rosemary Chenue    Ruth Finnell 
Katherine Daley      Marjorie Fuldner   
Betty Martin         
Ruth Schoulthies 
     
ELMCROFT SENIOR LIVING 
Clyde Baxter (Bud) 
 
THE HIGHLANDS OF FT THOMAS 
June Jana 
 
PARKSIDE MANOR, CYNTHIANA, KY 
Pam Maloney 
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PRAYERS FOR FAMILY  
AND FRIENDS 
Judy Adams per N. Biery 
Ken Baker per Pam Maloney 

Paul Bethel per D. Heitmeier 

Ike Bradshaw per B. Bolmer 

Janet Bruns, per J. Berkemeyer 

Will Carr per J. Baker 

Jo Ann Centner per B. Tuerpe 

Will Conley per Sally Walters 

Judy Dozier per D. Heitmeier 

Anne Dynan Centner per B. Tuerpe 

Terrie Ganote per M. Gibson 

Robert Hawkins per C. Hawkins 

Ian Heithause, per M. Gibson 

Bob Hoffman per Gary Wagner 

Donna Holland per Y. Daniels 

Jack Hunt per D. Heitmeier 

Amy Leigh per P. Straus 

Ronald Logue II per Greys 

Roy Lucas per D. Knepshield 

Sophia Mathis per C. Haas 

Nancy Pennington per J. Wendel 

Christine Prigmire per D. Knepshield 

Ken Rankle per B. Tuerpe 

Karen Seifried per J. Ginter 

Debbie Shoemaker per N. Biery 

Ronald Simmons per D. Heitmeier 

Family of Vernon (Bud) Stephens 

Deborah Steward per R. Chenue 

Emily Thornburg per L. Haas 

Linda Biery—Wickelhaus per N. Biery 

Paul Wilson per L. Haas 
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PRAYERS FOR ST. JOHN’S 
Healing of our church and unity of purpose as the congregation moves 

forward 

Interim Pastor Rev. Andrew Bierkan 

Minister of Pastoral Care, John Robson 

Our church staff and lay leaders 

Strengthening our church ministries, Christian Education, Grief Support 

Programs 

Reestablishment of a youth group and young adult group 

 
OUR MEMBERS AND FRIENDS  IN THE MILITARY  
Melanie & Jake Adams         

Susie Adams    

Brandon Bailey 

Gevin Helf    

Brian Huffmann            Afghanistan        

Randy Johnson    

Dan Loughry      

Andy Powell 

Ron Rice      

Ashley Roberts   

Jon Rossow        

Nicholas Schierberg          

Chris Spurrier 

Michael Sullivan      Afghanistan 

Cody Taylor        South Korea 

Brian Trinkle                     Afghanistan  

Rob Wickelhaus               Spec. Service 

Bernie Zmurk 
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In Loving Memory — In Honorable Mention 

 
GENERAL FUND 
In Loving Memory of Nancy Malone ~ Haas 
In Loving Memory of Bill VonStrohe ~ Haas 
In Loving Memory of Jane Gray ~ Haas 
In Loving Memory of Roy Tuerpe ~ Haas 
In Loving Memory of Ben Grant ~ Haas 
In Loving Memory of Nancy Dorgan ~ Haas 
In Loving Memory of Carolyn Wagner & friends  
 
 

FOOD PANTRY 
In Loving Memory of Sue Wagner ~ Wendeln  
In Loving Memory of Sue Wagner ~ Donna Hoffman 
In Loving Memory of Ben Grant ~ Martha Gibson 
In Loving Memory of Sue Wagner ~ Diane Wendeln 
In Loving Memory of Sue Wagner ~ Gary Wagner 
In Loving Memory of Ben Grant ~ Gary Wagner 
In Loving Memory of Ben Grant ~ Coppage 
  
 
 

MUSIC FUND 
In Loving Memory of Ben Grant ~ Bette Kendrick 
In Loving Memory of Ben Grant ~ Char Scholl 
 
 

JOSEPH HAAS SR. CHORAL SCHOLAR FUND   
~ Orlin Krentz 
 
 

CAPITAL MAINTENANCE 
In Loving Memory of Nancy Malone ~ Mary and Don Haas 
In Loving Memory of Bill VonStrohe ~ Mary and Don Haas 
In Loving Memory of Jane Gray ~ Mary and Don Haas 
In Loving Memory of Roy Tuerpe ~ Mary and Don Haas 
In Loving Memory of Ben Grant ~ Mary and Don Haas 
In Loving Memory of Nancy Dorgan ~ Mary and Don Haas 


